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College Founder/CEO 
Dr Narendra Nand 
 

 
Principal’s Message 
Greetings to the ATAC 
community.  
Term commenced in the midst 
of changes and challenges for students and staff, 
especially in light of advice from State and Federal 
governments. We have closely followed the advice 
of ISQ and the Government Departments and will 
continue to follow their advice.  We supplied 
academic work tasks and resources for students to 
work from home and for those who attended the 
College. Those who attended the College for one 
or two days per week, are on track to completing 
most tasks with the assistance provided by ATAC 
staff. I am very happy with the support provided 
by the parents who have collected learning 
resources, sought assistance from us and 
supported their children to progress during this 
uncertain period. We thank students and parents 
who have been responding to our emails and 
phone calls. Career pathways to complete QCE, 
Certificate II in Business and FSK and a trade 
certificate as planned has not changed and we are 
glad that we are progressing very well to ensure 
that our students follow the pathways for new 
opportunities and achieve their goals via TAFE or 
University. ATAC continues to provide flexible and 
adaptable learning experiences and training. We 
are very thankful to parents who have been 
discussing progress, commitment and personal 
development of their child. Students are engaging 
in some outdoor activities such as potting plants 
and gardening to support students’ agricultural 
projects both at the college and at home.   
  

 

 
 
North Maclean Community Garden (NMCG) 
members have been attending to their eggplants 
and expecting a healthy crop. We would 
encourage other communities to join and utilise 
more of the land to establish hobby gardens and 
projects to support their communities.    
  
 

Gary Suthers  

English, Humanities and Agricultural Science Teacher  

Thank you for the opportunity to teach your child 
at ATAC. The start of the term has posed some 
learning challenges for both teachers and students 
alike. Pre-term research for resources meant that 
I had to find easy to use content for students to 
access both online and via email. Thank you to all 
students and their parents for managing to engage 
in the process of learning. English for the year 10 
is about poetry and how to analyse, appreciate 
and write poetry. For year 11 we are looking at 
work language in leadership or teamwork 
situations and in year 12 Caleb is learning how to 
analyse documentaries. Continuing from last term 
in History, in year 10 we are now looking at 
immigration and The White Australia Policy. Using 
the Science by doing website students are 
investigating evolution and how this has created 
the natural world around us. Using the new 
business studies link at ATAC, Josh and Caleb are 
continuing to work toward their certificates in 
Business and Work Skills. As they complete their 
learning units, more units will be released to them 
by the business subject coordinator Radhika 
Behal. However, longer the college continues to 
work this way due to restrictions, better shall we 
become adapted to independent continuous 
learning and showing me that students are 
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learning and keeping motivated to learn. Thank 
you to all parents and care givers who are working 
hard at home and are still managing to support 
their student in their learning journey. 

Radhika Behal  
Business Development Manager 

  
 

 
ALL ABOUT ATAC 
 
ATAC is a new not-for-profit senior college which 
provides individual support in small air-
conditioned classrooms allowing students to work 
at their own pace. Regular parental discussion & 
feedback provides ongoing support to develop 
academic success, opportunity for work 
experience and potential apprenticeship in Year 
12. Students learn to become more independent, 
responsible and respectful as they would be 
expected to display such behavior at a workplace. 
Mental health support and behavior management 
training is provided to ATAC staff and students 
through a grant from the Federal Government via 
Hon Bert Van Manen, Local member for Forde.  
 
ATAC AGM – Late next month. Date will be 
confirmed upon relaxation of restriction 
 
 
 
 

Students’ Experience 
 

 
 

“As lockdown starts to ease off and schools are 
returning to normal, this doesn’t stop us from coming 
to school early and getting some one on one help from 
our teacher with the work that is provided to us 
through online work. Even though working from home 
may be difficult, the resources that are sent still allows 
for us to learn something new every day, almost as if 
we were in the classroom from home. Combining 
working from home and visiting school every second 
day means that we can catch up on the work and get 
ahead, allowing a stress-free start back to school and 
having no effect on our school progress. As students of 
ATAC, coming out of lockdown and coming back to 
school means that we can socialize with friends again 
and not be isolated by ourselves. Coming back to 
school also means that we can go back to our school 
agricultural projects and attending our gardens and 
crops”. 
By Jayden Waller and Riley Jones. 
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 Welcome to the Australian Technology & 

Agricultural College E- LEARNING store. 

(FROM ATAC WEBSITE)  

 
 

All courses and resources are provided by ACS 

Distance Education (https:/www.acs.edu.au) click 

on howtheywork.aspx to study short courses 

online. 

 

The short courses include: 
 

Business  

Hospitality 

Horticulture 

Medicinal Herbs 

Plant Taxonomy 

Farming & Gardening 

Project management 

Indoor & Outdoor Plantings 

Backyard Nursery 

Animal Courses 

Beekeeping 

Aquaponics  

 



                                                                                                                                            ATAC Newsletter April 2020 

 

 

 

   4 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Well-Wishers supporting ATAC and our students. 
They can be contacted on their websites. 
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BOARD OF DIRECTOR 
 
 

Dr. Ian Cock (PhD)  
ATAC Board Chairman 
Board Director 2014-2020 
Editor-in-Chief of Pharmacognosy 
Communications Bulletin, Senior 
Lecturer; School of natural Sciences,  
Griffith Uni. & Member of Editorial 
Board of 9 International Journals.  
He supervises Post Grad Students for 
research in Medicinal Plants for their 
anti-microbial, anticancer activities 
& nutritional values. Dr Cock travel 
inmternatinally and has knowledge of 
internationally recognized plants used 
for food, nutrichemicals, 
pharmaceuticals and natural 
medicine.  
Email: i.cock@griffith.edu.au 
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